


Ruth Stellmacher 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Nick Stroud <nickstroudS4@gmail.com> 
Monday, June 22, 2020 2:2S PM 
citycouncil 
Regarding Today's City council agenda items Sa - Se 

To the Salem City Council and the Mayor, 

I strongly support the implementation of agenda items Sa-Se on the agenda for tonight's council meeting. 'Based on a 
wealth of research, we know that BIPOC community members have been disproportionately impacted and victimized by 
our criminal justice system, of which the police are the front door into the system. Our budget for police and law 
enforcement is grossly out of proportion to investment in things like housing, education, recreation, employment 
readiness, rehabilitation services, etc. We must not continue to perpetuate a system that traps people in poverty using 
the "felon" label for so many who have been convicted of non-violent crimes, such as drug crimes. Once that label has 
been applied legally, it is then used to legally discriminate against poor people for the rest of their lives, creating a 
second class citizenship for so many, and disproportionately so for BIPOC co'mmunity members. It will take more than 
police reform for meaningful change to occur and the items on the agenda are part of moving forward. Let's be better 
than we have been for so long. 

-Nick Stroud 

1 



Ruth Stellmacher 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

From Scott Rick: 

Scott R. <scott.a.ric;k@gmail.com> 
Monday, June 22, 2020 9:49 AM . 
CityRecorder . 
Comment for Salem City Council Meeting on 6.22.2000 

I'm not suggesting that SRO's are racist, but the fact that police unions and associations 
support the re-election of Donald Trump forces us to wonder how they can be anti-racist when 
they support a rac;ist, white supremacist president. 

We've never had a schC>ol shooting in Salem schools, but we do have students committing 
-suicide every year. School counselors and psychologists are in a better position than police 
officers to keep these children alive. 

In order to address the school to prison pipeline we need to address the root causes of 
student behavioral problems, and that has n9t traditionally been the role of the SRO. 

In addition to hiring counselors instead of SROs, some districts have chosen to commit 
resources to restorative justice programs and the offering of ethnic studies classes. 

In spite of being the most multicultural school district in the state, it has been years since any 
ethnic studies classes have been offered in Salem-Keizer schools. 

Nationwide, the vast majority, if not all districts of our size offer ethnic studies classes. In 
Portland, for example, every high school offers several ethnic studies classes such as African 
American history, Latino Literature, Chicano Culture, etc .... 

In Salem Kiezer, the majority of of our students and families are of color, but the district has 
ignored their requests to be able to learn about the history and culture of their people. 

Why does our district refuse to offer ethnic studies classes? If using the equity lens when 
designing curriculum would it not be incumbent upon the district to offer such classes? 

Research indicates incontrovertibly that ethnic studies classes have a powerful impact on 
reducing the school to prison pipeline. 

This is not a time for platitudes; the overwhelmingly white leadership in our district has an 
obligation to make substantive changes and respond to the wishes of our community leaders of 
color. End the SRO program and allow student to learn about their history and culture. 

Thank you. 
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Ruth Stellmacher 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Laura Hill <laura.hillbuster@gmail.com> 
Monday, June 22, 2020 11:43 AM 
citycouncil 
Resource officers 

Hello. I am voicing my concern over not having resource officers at our schools. I am going to encourage you to keep 
them in our schools. They are greatly needed to keep our children's safety a high priority. These are uncertain times in 
our lives and I believe strongly that our children should have a sense of security and comfort of knowing they are being 
looked after by the resource officers. Please do not cut them out of our schools. We need them resource officers. 
I believe their very presence alone prevents drama and violence in our schools. Children are our future ... please continue 
to keep them safe. 

Thank you. 
Sincerely, 

Laura Hill 
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